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STATE OF CALIFORNIA – NATURAL RESOURCES AGENCY EDMUND G. BROWN JR., Governor 
 

 
 
 
 
 
By email and U.S. mail 
 
 

 July 7, 2017 
 
 
 
Mr. David Bernett 
NEMIC Administrator 
National Energy Management Institute Committee 
8403 Arlington Blvd, Suite 100 
Fairfax, VA  22031 
 
 
 
RE: Training and re-certification of Acceptance Test Technicians and Acceptance 
Test Employers in regards to the 2016 Building Energy Efficiency Standards  
 
Dear Mr. Bernett: 
 
In a recent conversation with Lea Haro (May 22, 2017), Gary Andis of NEMIC mentioned 
that the National Energy Management Institute Committee (NEMIC) was training and re-
certifying Acceptance Test Technicians (ATTs) and Acceptance Test Employers (ATEs) on 
the 2016 Building Energy Efficiency Standards (Standards). Mr. Andis indicated that NEMIC 
believed that a letter from Randy Brumley1 gave NEMIC the necessary approval to begin 
training and re-certifying ATTs and ATEs for the 2016 Standards.  
 
The letter from Mr. Brumley states that the Energy Commission staff finds that the changes 
to NEMIC’s training curricula satisfy all requirements in the 2016 Standards, but that  
NEMIC’s Update Report is incomplete. The Energy Commission must formally approve 
NEMIC’s Update Report prior to NEMIC providing any training under the 2016 standards.  
To date, NEMIC has not been approved to train or re-certify ATTs or ATEs under the 2016 
Standards. 
  

                                                 
1 Randy Brumley, to Mr. David Bernett, Regarding: California Code of Regulations , Title 24, Part 1, 10-103.2 
Nonresidential Mechanical Acceptance Test Training and Certification, Section (d) Requirements for ATTCPs to 
Provide Regular Reports, dated October 6, 2016. 

CALIFORNIA ENERGY COMMISSION 
1516 NINTH STREET 
SACRAMENTO, CA  95814-5512 
www.energy.ca.gov 

 



 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (916) 651-3754 or by email at 
William.Dietrich@energy.ca.gov. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
/ William Dietrich / 
 

 William Dietrich 
Manager 
Existing Buildings and Compliance Office 
 

cc:  Gary Andis, NEMIC Letter from Director of Certification 
Dave Ashuckian, Deputy Director  
Lea Haro, Supervisor 
Joe Loyer, Senior Mechanical Engineer 
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